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The Standard Article

New links sink rows to TST in shrinking city
Last week I mentioned how Kowloon and Hong Kong Island seemed so far apart that planners thought it would be all right to give some Kowloon streets the same names used in Central.
Before Star Ferry started up in the late 1880s, sampans were the only way across the harbor for most people. The shoreline on the island's side ran along Des Voeux Road, so it was quite a long way for a small vessel to be rowed, assuming the water was calm enough to make the trip.
Even when Star Ferry first started, it went only every 40 minutes at most, and did not run at all on Fridays or Mondays to allow for coaling.
It is hardly surprising that the business community preferred to cluster around Central, even as it became more crowded and expensive.
You would not find it practical to nip over to Tsim Sha Tsui for a one-hour meeting.
On top of that, there was no air-conditioning, so going anywhere during the day in summer must have been undesirable.
Today, cross-harbor tunnels, and in particular the MTR, have made Hong Kong smaller. It would have been unthinkable in the 1880s for most businesses to open an office in Tsim Sha Tsui, let alone West Kowloon.
